Operations Committee Minutes

April 14, 2014
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present:  Christine Bauman, Heather Gleason, Diane Halvorson, Nancy Haag, Lindsey Hanson and Karen Wagner. 

Staff Update

Christine Bauman reported that Rebecca Hutchens has been hired as the new Rehabilitation Counselor.  She will be located in Mankato and will begin May 14th.
Nancy Haag reported that Clara Johnson has been hired as the Family Resource Coordinator in Faribault County.

Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP)

Nancy Haag reported that funding is available for SNAP employment services but they don’t know how much yet. 

MVAC Program Updates
Nancy Haag reported that MVAC has Energy Assistance funding through mid-May.

MVAC is looking for youth participants that could benefit from career planning services, work experience, and training assistance.  Applications are posted on MVAC’s website.  Targeted populations include youth from communities of color, youth in foster care/out-of-home placement and youth with disabilities.
MVAC is looking for senior participants.  MVAC submitted a proposal to provide services to seniors and was selected as the service provider. 
ACE Event
Karen Wagner reported that Area Career Exploration (ACE) was held on April 9th in Fairmont.  The event was attended by 10th graders from local school districts and area employers. 
Training Needs Survey
Heather Gleason reported that staff that attended the last Training Day completed a training needs assessment to help the team identify training topics.  The survey was also sent out to staff last week. 
Customer Surveys at the WorkForce Centers
Continuous Improvement Team will conduct surveys at each of the WorkForce Centers in May.  The dates by location are as follows:

May 7 - Fairmont WorkForce Center

May 14 - New Ulm WorkForce Center

May 21  - Mankato WorkForce Center
Skilled Trades Presentation

Heather Gleason reported that last week several local labor representatives presented to staff on how to connect participants to career opportunities in the trades. The event was well attended by staff and school counselors.  Heather will be developing an informational sheet with a brief description and contact information for each of the apprenticeship opportunities in the trades. 
On-site Training 
Heather Gleason reported that on-site training will take place early this summer.  Heather will be contacting offices to schedule visits beginning in May.
CAP

Diane Halvorson distributed the staffing roster for the Cost Allocation Plan.  Managers were asked to review and update staff changes.  DEED will collect the customer/client data.

Local Unified Plan

Diane Halvorson distributed and reviewed the Local Unified Plan including the South Central WorkForce Council Framework for Workforce Development and how that aligns with the Governor’s top priority of “getting Minnesotans back to work”.  The plan includes identification of industry needs, key industries, demand occupations and service delivery strategies. 

The service delivery strategies include utilizing the demand occupation list for career counseling, labor market research prior to training, the WorkForce Council goal of 75% placed in demand occupations, the National Career Readiness Credentialing to identify workers with basic skills needed for employment including computer skills, specialized services for older workers and offenders, Business Service Specialists focus on key industries, Tour of Manufacturing event to create awareness of careers in the industry and other regional initiatives.  Enhancements were made to FastTRAC Adult Career Pathway opportunities in healthcare and manufacturing to include job shadow experience and additional credential in First Aid and CPR.  There are three initiatives specific to youth populations including services to teen parents on the MFIP program, youth from communities of color, foster care youth and youth with disabilities.

Meeting adjourned. 

